
Dear SABC Family, 

 

First, I would like to thank all who have reached out to us that we might participate with 

you in celebrating God’s faithfulness!  A Bicentennial Celebration causes one to pause 

and marvel over God’s provision not only in our lives but the many lives in South 

Apalachin and throughout the world touched by the gospel as a result of SABC.   

 

Rich and I are sorry we will not be with you to celebrate.  But our hearts are there with 

you! 

 

We have so much to be thankful for as a result of the impact SABC had on our lives.  

There are so many people who invested so much in our lives.  Such fond memories I have 

from Mrs. Stone’s Su212nday School room, Mrs. Maslin, Doug and Maxine, Mrs. 

Barnhart, Mr. Bridges, I know I will be leaving so many out who touched my life with 

love and God’s Word.  Pastor Walter taught truth with love.  And now Dan carries the 

torch on.  Truly it is an amazing journey with eternal impact!   

 

Blessings and To God be the Glory! 

Helen Dean 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Rich and  

Helen Dean 


